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Meeting Minutes



Present: Quinton Harper - Chair, Cain Twyman, Vice Chair, Amy Singleton, Betty Curry, Pam Atwood, Ben Gear – Newly Appointed AHAC Member, Heather Nash – Newly Appointed AHAC Member, Damon Seils, Council Liaison, Anne-Marie Vanaman – Acting Staff Liaison, Zequel Hall – Housing & Community Services Staff             

Absent:  None

Guests:  Corey Root – Director (OCPEH), Randee Haven O’Donnell – Council Member, Kadijah Amina – Resident 

I. Welcome  
Chairman Quinton Harper opened the meeting and welcomed all with introductions of the newly appointed AHAC members Gear and Nash.

II. Consider Approval of February 2021 Meeting Minutes 
The February 2021 meeting minutes were considered, Amy Singleton made a motion to approve.  The motion was seconded by Pam Atwood. Voted all in favor (5).  None opposed.  

III. AHSRF Budget 
Anne-Marie Vanaman briefed newly elected commission members about the purpose of the Affordable Housing Special Revenue Fund and the AHAC’s role in making funding recommendations to Town Council. Vanaman then reviewed the current budget commitments.  She said that anticipated remaining project requests through the Manager’s office ($5,000 or less) are expected to be below the current balance and should be sufficient for the remainder of the fiscal year. Vanaman explained that payments in lieu, which were not reflected in the balance, but can be utilized if needed.

She shared the proposed budget for FY21-22 and noted that it is slightly higher due to interest earnings and that this additional revenue has been placed in unexpended reserves. Seils added that the AHSRF is currently funded, two-thirds from property tax revenue and one-third from the Town’s general fund.

To help familiarize new AHAC members, Vanaman provided an example of each line item in the budget and its funding categories. Discussion occurred about each line item. Seils added that the rental assistance line item ($31,703) is in addition to the money awarded to the Town that directly supports Emergency Housing Assistance (EHA). The $900,000 CDBG-CV funding will go directly to the County’s EHA program and the local funding supports closing the gap between funding guidelines/allowable uses. After review of the FY21-22 proposed AHSRF budget, the AHAC did not recommend any changes, with the understanding that the line item amounts can be changed throughout the course of the year. 

IV. Orange County Partnership to End Homelessness (OCPEH) 
Corey Root provided a brief background on OCPEH, stating that the partnership is funded by Chapel Hill, Carrboro, Hillsborough, and Orange County and operates in the HUD prescribed role of continuum of care to coordinate services and gather/submit data to access HUD funding. Root then presented the annual OCPEH report, describing that the collaboration with Orange County Housing and Community Development has led to the expansion of four direct service programs in 2020:  Housing Access Coordinator, Rapid Rehousing, Street Outreach Harm Reduction and Deflection (SOHRAD), and the Housing Helpline. 

Harper expressed his appreciation for OCPEH’s hard work during the pandemic to help residents of Orange County. Betty Curry thanked OCPEH on their efforts to combat homelessness and for the additional efforts towards racial equity.  Harper asked Root to explain the difference between Rapid Re-Housing and Permanent Supportive Housing. Root explained that the main differences are duration and individuals served. 

Harper asked Root to identify gaps in the program. Root explained that one-time CARES Act funding sunsets in September and continuation funding is needed for the SOHRAD program. In addition, further funding is required to expand Rapid Re-Housing, Permanent Supportive Housing, and the Medical Respite Program. 

Cain Twyman asked how racial inequities have changed over time. Root explained that the inequities have been stagnant and the information distributed by HUD does not provide ethnicity by program. HUD looks to make the information available in the future, allowing OCPEH to improve program funding allocations. Seils hoped expansion of the SOHRAD program, specifically the deflection division, will aid in keeping individuals out of a criminal justice system that perpetuate inequities, resulting in a decrease of racial disparities long-term. 

Harper asked how the annual Town funding is allocated. Root responded that funding covers staff salaries.  
						
V. Mobile Home Park Preservation Policy Discussion 
The AHAC discussed the recent challenges of the Tar Heel Mobile Home Park in Chapel Hill and expressed their frustration that the mobile home park residents were threatened with displacement if the property owner was not granted a rezoning by the Chapel Hill Town Council.  

Vanaman said the experience could help shape future strategies to prevent or mitigate the displacement of residents and to preserve mobile home parks located in Carrboro. Harper stated that it was insightful to understand the limitations of local governments and this incident can help direct future conversations within AHAC to be more proactive about protecting the residents of the mobile home parks in Carrboro. 

Singleton inquired why the Calvander property, with 8 home sites, could not be purchased by the Town or County at the time it was for sale. Vanaman responded that Empowerment, Orange County, and Carrboro explored the property and determined that the land was not zoned for additional units and was cost prohibitive for sewer connection; the property has since sold to a private owner in 2020.  Atwood stated that there is a State statute that requires notifications upon the sale of a mobile home park. 

Vanaman reviewed the existing Carrboro manufactured home communities. Plans are underway to establish cohesive manufactured home park strategies to present to the prospective councils/commissions. 

Council Member Randee Haven-O’Donnell shared her vision, advocating for a proactive approach of networking resources in the community to combat the homelessness and affordable housing crisis.  Haven-O’Donnell recommended that the jurisdictions strengthen collaborations to explore development of the Greene Tract property, to relocate and preserve the existing manufactured home park communities. 

Curry added that there needs to be more community education of existing discriminatory housing laws. Vanaman added that staff from the County and Towns, as well as the Affordable Housing Coalition and its Manufactured Home Subcommittee are committed to making recommendations to create a cohesive plan. 

Vanaman continued her report stating that in 2016/2017 Orange County inventoried and collected residential data of the County’s 100 parks (4 in Carrboro). Findings concluded that although residents would prefer the option to live in a single-family home, relocation was not always an attractive or feasible option because the residents enjoyed their tight knit community and the proximity to school/work. 

Vanaman then gave an overview of the County’s Displacement Mitigation Assistance Program and Chapel Hill’s draft Town-led, Nonprofit-Led and Resident-Owned Community strategies, based on national models. 
Harper asked for examples of the type of feedback needed from AHAC to assist with the draft of a manufactured home plan. Vanaman answered that feedback should include areas of focus, concerns, and requested strategies for integration into the proposed plan. Atwood requested clarification on the areas covered in relocation costs in the County’s program. Vanaman explained that the County’s plan covers security deposits and utility connection fees but noted that greater funding is available for repair/replacement of manufactured homes.  Due to time constraints, Harper requested a continuation on this item. 

VI. Additional Comments/questions

a. Comprehensive Plan 
Singleton reported on the Comprehensive Plan meeting, which discussed recreation, parks and cultural resources in detail. Within the two discussion groups, Town staff provided a detailed look at public services and capital improvement with deeper discussion on historic preservation. Singleton also reported on an Affordable Housing Latinx event hosted by El Centro Hispano requesting citizen input on the affordable housing goals and strategies. The second virtual community meeting will inform citizens on all topics discussed during the Comprehensive Planning sessions. 

b. Update on Hill Street Parcel and Pee Wee Homes 
Due to time constraints, Harper requested to review this item at a later date. 

c. Town Council Presentations – OC Home Preservation Coalition and OCPEH 
Vanaman reported that Corey Root of OCPEH and the Orange County Home Preservation Coalition will present information to the Town Council on April 13th. 

d. EHA / CDBG-CV  
Vanaman stated that Orange County is accepting EHA applications again. Carrboro has scheduled a start-up meeting with Department of Commerce to advance to the next stage of the CDBG-CV drawdown request. 

e. AHAC Officer Elections
Harper stated that AHAC officer elections will be held April 21st.

f. Next Regular Meeting on April 21, 2021 
Vanaman made a quick announcement on the Habitat for Humanity Cobb Street Project and said that the AHAC and Town Council will be invited to participate during volunteer build days.  A motion was made by Curry to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Singleton. Voted all in favor (5). None opposed. The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
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